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THANKS FOR EVERYTHING, BOB!
Everything changes in beam stability…..except the mustache
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WORKSHOP AGENDA
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Only 2 beamline talks

We need better diversity 
and inclusion for this 
underrepresented group.  



PERSONAL IMPRESSIONS
§ Electron beam orbit stability is highly advanced in both modeling, technology and 

implementation
– Almost complete understanding of sources and effect on beam
– Technology for FOFB is advancing rapidly with the amazing advances in 

FPGAs. More room for algorithm development….
– Control of accelerator utilities (heat, air, power, water....) all understood. More 

room for improvements but expensive to accommodate for existing facilities. 

§ Several approaches to BPM electronics and FOFB. All rings have very similar 
problems and should combine forces and try to keep material as open source as 
possible. This is a strong driver for international collaboration on this topic 
(including China!) 

§ Quantitative understanding of beamline stability is less developed. Initial analysis 
at APS is promising. Beamline feedbacks at NSLS2 are critical, especially for 
long beamlines. No uniform approach for BFB in use. Nobody seems to be in 
universally in charge.  This is a potentially strong driver for community 
collaboration. 4



WHAT NEXT? HOW DO WE ORGANIZE FUTURE 
BSW?

§ Many of the topics today are covered separated in other workshops/conferences
– IPAC, IBIC, LLRF, ….(accelerator)
– SRI, MEDSI, etc. (beamlines)

§ The DLSR seems to be the ideal forum with both accelerator and beamline folks 
attending. 
– International conference which allows open attendance (except for US)
– Roughly yearly frequency. 

§ I propose the next BSW be held as a one-day workshop sometime at Argonne in 
Fall 2019. 

What is the best forum for moving forward?
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Thanks to everyone for a highly interesting and interactive workshop
Safe travels and see you next time!


